

College Community School District offers an online learning option for students where the student, a member of the student's immediate household, or a regular caretaker of the student has a significant health condition that increases their risk of COVID-19, regardless of the mitigation practices in place as listed below. **Documentation of this health condition** from a healthcare provider licensed by the Iowa Board of Medicine is required and <u>due by December 11, 2020.</u>

Please note, the staff and students of the College Community School District implement the following mitigation strategies in all schools to the greatest extent possible.

- Maximizing physical distancing in classrooms and common areas
- Face masking **required** on the CCSD campus when physical distancing of more than six feet is not possible
- Frequent hand washing
- Increased sanitization of frequently-touched surfaces, classrooms, and common areas
- Comprehensive contact tracing according to Linn County Public Health and the Iowa Department of Public Health guidelines

If the student under your care, a member of their immediate household, or a regular caretaker of the student has a significant health condition that increases their risk of COVID-19 during this public health emergency, parents/guardians are required to secure the information below documented on the office/hospital letterhead.

The following is required from a <u>licensed healthcare provider</u> on office/hospital letterhead. All information must be provided by December 11, 2020, to be considered for program participation during the second semester.
Student, household member, or regular caregiver condition.
Rationale for online learning from home as it relates to the medical condition.
Any additional information as deemed necessary by the parent or medical provider.
Signature of medical professional and date.
As the licensed healthcare provider of the College Community student,
Healthcare Provider Signature Date

Please attach additional information as requested in the table above on office/hospital letterhead.

All information must be provided by December 11, 2020, to be considered for program participation.

Thank you.